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Folpet 50-WP 

Wettable Powder Fungicide for Use
in Water for Plant Disease Control 

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING 

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN 

GUARANTEE:  Folpet 50% 

REGISTRATION NO. 07480 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT 

ZENECA Agro, a business of ZENECA Corp.
250-3115 12th Street N.E.

 Calgary, AB T2E 7J2

A93/A-2

 PRECAUTIONS 

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.

*  IRRITATING TO SKIN, EYES, NOSE AND THROAT. *  Avoid Breathing
Dust or Spray Mist. *  Avoid Contact with Skin. *  Wear Gloves. * 
Wash Hands Thoroughly After Use. *  Do not contaminate food or
feed. *  This product is toxic to fish, do not contaminate any
body of water by cleaning of equipment, disposal of wastes or     
application where run-off is likely to occur.

FIRST AID 

If a known exposure occurs or is suspected, immediately initiate
the recommended procedures below.  If further treatment is
required, contact a Poison Control Centre, a physician, or the
nearest hospital.



If Swallowed:  Immediately give several glasses of water and
induce vomiting by gagging the victim with a finger or blunt
object placed on the back of the victim's tongue.  Give fluids
until vomitus is clear.  If victim is unconscious, do not induce
vomiting or give anything by mouth.

If Inhaled:  Remove to fresh air.  Seek medical attention if
respiratory irritation occurs or if breathing becomes difficult.

If in Eyes:  Immediately flush eyes with large amounts of running
water for at least 15 minutes.  Hold eyelids apart during
flushing to ensure rinsing of the entire surface of the eye and
lids with water.  Get medical attention.

If on Skin:  Flush all affected areas with plenty of water for 15
minutes.  Remove contaminated clothing and shoes.  Seek medical
attention if skin irritation occurs.  Wash clothing before reuse.

EMERGENCY TELEPHONE NUMBER 

All hours, 1-800-327-8633 (FASTMED) ONLY for health and
environmental information.

 STORAGE 

Store in a cool dry well ventilated area away from foodstuffs and
out of reach of children and animals.  Protect from excessive
heat.  This product is not affected by freezing.

 SPILL CLEANUP 

Wear Appropriate protective equipment (gloves, glasses, apron)
when attempting to clean up the spill.  If the container is
leaking, secure leak and place the container into a drum or heavy
gauge plastic bag.  Contact ZENECA Agro (See EMERGENCY NUMBER)
for further information.

For spills and leaks; clean up as much of the product as possible
with a broom and shovel.  If available, use an absorbent such as
DUSTBANE to clean the spill area.  Shovel the spilled product and
spend absorbent in sealable waste container.

On hard surfaces - sprinkle spill area with detergent and scrub
in a small quantity of water with a coarse broom.  Let stand for
10 minutes then absorb onto an inert material and shovel waste
into a waste container.



On soil - remove the top 15 cm of soil in the spill area and
replace with fresh soil.  Dispose of all waste including scrub
brush in accordance with provincial requirements.  For more
information on the disposal of waste and the clean up of spills,
contact the provincial regulatory agency or the manufacturer.

DISPOSAL 

Rinse the empty container thoroughly and add the rinsings to the
spray mixture in the tank. Follow provincial instructions for any
required additional cleaning of the container prior to its
disposal.  Make the empty container unsuitable for further use. 
Dispose of container in accordance with provincial requirements. 
For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product and
the cleanup of spills, contact the provincial regulatory agency
or the manufacturer.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE 

GENERAL USE PRECAUTIONS

Use only for claims listed and only as specified on this label. 
Folpet 50-WP may be combined with most commonly used
insecticides, adjuvants and fungicides.  Fungicidal activity is
reduced if combined with strongly alkaline materials.  This
material should not be used in combination with or closely
following oil sprays.

Do not apply or allow to drift to areas occupied by unprotected
humans or beneficial animals or onto adjoining food, fiber of
pasture crops.  The grower is responsible for damages caused by
drift from his property to that of others.

Consult local agricultural authorities for additional
information, as the timing of applications needed will vary with
the local conditions.

APPLICATION RATES

Ornamentals

Unless otherwise specified, dosage rates are in terms of Folpet
50-WP per 1,000 litres of water.  Thorough coverage is required.

Asters, Phlox:  Powdery Mildew - Use 2 kg.  Make first
application before disease appears and repeat at 7 to 10 day



intervals.  Increase frequency during periods of rapid new growth
and severe infection caused by rains or high humidity.

Azaleas (Cuttings):  Damping Off - Use 1.5 to 2 kg.  Soak
cuttings for 15 to 30 minutes before planting in rooting media.

Carnations:  Alternaria Leaf Spot - Use 2 kg.  Make first
application 2 weeks after planting and treat 3 to 4 times at
bi-weekly intervals.

Chrysanthemums:  Powdery Mildew, Septoria Leaf Spot - Use 2 kg. 
Make first application immediately after planting and repeat at 7
to 10 day intervals.  Increase frequency during periods of rapid
new growth and severe infection caused by rains or high humidity.

Iris:  Didymellina Leaf Spot - Use 2 kg.  Make first application
when plants emerge and repeat at 7 to 10 day intervals.

Marigolds, Zinnias:  Alternaria Leaf Spot - Use 2 kg.  Make first
application when plants emerge and repeat at 3 to 7 day
intervals.  Use the higher frequency during periods of rapid new
growth and severe infection caused by rains or high humidity.

Poinsettias (Greenhouse):  Pythium, Root Rot - Use 2 kg plus a
spreader and use 600 ml of suspension per 20 centimetre pan. 
Make application at time of panning and repeat 10 days later.

Roses:  Black Spot, Powdery Mildew - Use 2 kg. Make first
application when first leaves unfold and repeat at 7 to 10 day
intervals throughout the season.  Do not use wetting agents on
roses as injury may result.

Snapdragons: Anthracnose, Powdery Mildew - Use 2 kg. Make first
application when plants emerge and repeat at 3 to 7 day
intervals.  Use the higher frequency during periods of rapid new
growth and severe infection caused by rains or high humidity.

NOTICE TO BUYER 

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

NOTICE TO USER 



This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offense under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.  

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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